International Office

Wilfrid & Suzanne Pillans Standlake Ranch, Downs Road, Standlake Witney, Oxfordshire OX29 7UH England.

Registered Charity Number: 1115648

Bible School **Bicycle Ministry TV Programmes** Bala Orphanage Standlake Ranch

USA Office

Linda Maxwell, CCHI Faith Ranch PO Box 364, Jewett, Ohio 43986 USA



Web address: www.standlakeranch.co.uk E.Mail: wpillans@aol.com Phone: +44 (0) 1865 300099

Dear Friends,

Jesus is alive!! Hundreds get healed in India and the excitement causes the TV News team to film and interview outstanding healings for the evening TV News on Sunday 3rd December.

Thank you so much for sending us and for supplying 100 bicycles this past year to equip 100 evangelists

to spread the greatest news the world has ever known.

Due to your faithful support this ministry is growing fast. God Himself is in control and to keep travelling costs down he has raised up more evangelists to reach out to the countries of their areas. These evangelists mostly began as interpreters and then received the anointing themselves. These are: -

Meet our team of International Evangelists.

1. Suzanne visited: - Pakistan; Ghana; USA; Burma; S.Africa; and India this year.

Pastor David Botchway of Ghana also planted Bible schools in Togo and Liberia with Hugh Bettles.

3. Pastor Oladipo of Nigeria – did crusades and planted Bible schools in the Congo.

4. Rev Henry Coles - has done crusades in Cameroon and Liberia and planted a Bible School.

5. Bishop Domnic Ochoo of Kenya did crusades and planted Bible schools in Tanzania and Sudan.

6. Nazish from England – did follow up crusades and planted more Bible schools in Pakistan.

7. Pastor Kampi from Burma - is planting further Bible schools in Asia and Thailand.

We have also planted Bible school groups in Zambia, S.Africa, Ukraine and Uganda this year, 9 of these countries I myself have not even visited, but due to these evangelists the Lord has raised up, this work, which would be far beyond one evangelist to reach, is now being reached at local travelling costs. 16 countries have been effectively reached between us this year. With 47 Bible school and bicycle centres.

2007 promises even more. January 14th I speak at Oxford Bible Church at 11am and 6pm, do come if you can. Feb is planned for Thailand and Asia. March will be the USA, to be back to speak at the National Resources Centre on the 5th April 12.15-1pm.

August, we have an invitation to be one of the speakers at the International Youth Conference in Uganda, which I have accepted, to incorporate Kenya and Tanzania into September. We have also had an invitation from as far as Haiti, South America.

At the same time our TV programmes are being shown weekly in Nigeria, Ghana and Philippines and will hopefully go wider in 2007. Derek Walker from Oxford Bible Church is sharing the programmes

with me in order to keep up with the weekly demand.

"Dare to Step out in Faith", our new book, covering the foundations of our faith with the practical stepping out in faith, will be launched within the first 2 weeks of January, at £8 for this 199 page book. We have also put together two sets of 7 teaching D.V.D.s of our TV broadcasts. "The Foundations of our Faith" & "Stepping out Faith". These can be bought individually at £5 each, or as a whole set of 7 for £20, please state which set you require. We would also like to offer you a free gift of our promotional D.V.D. Please let us know if you would like one.

WE WOULD LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO WISH YOU A BLESSED CHRISTMAS AND A PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR.

From all of us at Suzanne's Ministries (Suzanne, Wilfred, Rebecca, Raymond)